
Will, NC, Northampton, Sarah Long 1825

In the name of God Amen.

I SARAH LONG of the county of Northampton and state of North Carolina being of
sound mind and memory do, this 22nd day of June in the year of Our Lord 1825, 
make and publish this to be my last will and testament in Manner and form 
following viz.

Item 1st I give and bequeath to my son SAMUEL BRYAN $5 to be raised out of my 
estate.

Item 2nd I give and bequeath unto my son JOHN BRYAN a tolerable good suit of 
broadcloth clothes I wish the clothes given him sometime in the fall or winter
of 1825.

Item 3rd I give and bequeath unto my son DAVIS BRYAN 600 weight of pork and 6 
barrels of corn I wish it to be given by the winter of 1825.

Item 4th I give and bequeath unto my son DAVIS BRYAN's to children half of the
money that I may get from MILES WATSON’s estate to be given unto them by my 
executor when obtained.

Item 5th I give and bequeath unto my son LEMUEL LONG one set of teaspoons and 
one mahogany tea table. Also all of my crop of cotton planted on the ground 
which I rented from him, provided he will cultivate it, if not I give and 
bequeath it on to JOSEPH GRIFFIN for cultivating it, reserving in one fourth 
to pay LEMUEL LONG for the rent.

Item 6th I give and bequeath unto my daughter NANCY GRIFFIN one negro woman 
named SALLY, one gig and harness, all of my stock of horses and mules, all of 
my stock of cattle all of my stock of hogs both at this place and the porter 
all of my working tools and plow gear all of my crop both at this place and 
the plantation also all of my household furniture of every description. Also 
all of my kitchen furniture and lumber of every description.

Item 7th I wish all of my debts to be paid by debts which are due me.

Item 8th I also give and bequeath unto JOHN BRYAN his board until the first 
day of January 1826.

Lastly I do hereby nominate and appoint JOSEPH GRIFFIN my executor to this my 
last will and testament and testimony, whereof I have hereunto set my hand and
affixed my seal the day and date before written.

SARAH LONG {seal, her + mark}

Witnesses
THOMAS W. GREGORY
W. H. PARPLEY
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Northampton County September Court 1825.

This last will and testament of Sarah long was exhibited in open court and 
proved and do form of law by the oath of Thomas W Gregory one of the 
subscribing witnesses there too and ordered to be certified and recorded 

test JW Harrison Clerk of Court
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